
 

OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
Notice is hereby given that the Personnel Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin 

will hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given 

below. 

 

Meeting of:  
Date /Time: 
Location: 

Members: 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 

Monday, June 4, 2012 @ 5:30pm. 

Mayor’s Office, City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)   

Larry Peterson (Chair), Sonny Swangstu, Michael Engelberger, Tricia Suess and 

Mayor Donna Olson (Ex-Officio) 
 
Item #   CALL TO ORDER 
 
1   Communications   
 
Item #   OLD BUSINESS 
 
2 Service time for previous employment period (appeal to committee) 
 
Item #   NEW BUSINESS 
 
3   Approval:  Personnel Committee Minutes of May 7, 2012 
 
4   Authorizing Police Department to fill vacant officer position 
 
5   Volunteer Policy 
 
6   Language clarification and Library request for amendment of R-59-2012 
 
7   CLOSED SESSION (Pursuant to Wis. Stat. 19.85(e)):  Discuss WPPA negotiation 
 
8   Future agenda items 
 
   ADJOURNMENT  
“IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.”  
 
NOTE:  AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL. 

 
Note: For security reasons, the front door of the City Hall Building will be locked after 4:30 p.m.  If you need to enter City Hall after that time, 

please use the Fifth Street entrances. 
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MEMORANDUM 


To: Personnel Committee 


From: Nick Probst, City Clerk/Personnel Director 


Date: May 3, 2012 


RE: Service time for previous employment period appeal 


 


As discussed at the April 23rd Personnel Committee Meeting, Police Chief Leck is seeking credit for his 


previous employment period as it applies to vacation time.  Proper process was discussed at the 


meeting and discussion of this item was tabled.  Chief Leck has since formally made this request to the 


Mayor.  The request was denied and is now appealed to the Personnel Committee. 


The work rules are silent as to whether full years of service are to be counted for vacation time only 


under a continuous employment period or whether previous employment periods are counted.  The 


memorandum provided by Chief Leck describes the present situation in detail. 


Mayor Olson will be available at the Personnel Committee Meeting to answer any questions regarding 


her decision to deny the request. 


R/S, 


Nick Probst, City Clerk/Personnel Director 
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Memorandum 


To: Personnel Committee 


From: Chief Greg Leck 


Date: 4/20/2012 


Re: Evaluation of Service Time  


  Dear Personnel Committee,  


 


   


  The purpose of this memo is to request that the Personnel Committee clarify the method    


  used to evaluate employment service time with the City.  Specifically, I am asking the  


  City to clarify and award my total years of service to the city in regards to providing  


  vacation and longevity benefits.  I believe also that the city will benefit by clarifying   


  and further interpreting these rules for other current and future employees. 


 


  As a review, I was previously employed by the City of Stoughton from January 16,  


               1984 to March 23, 1998.  I was then rehired by the city on August 5, 2010.  This would   


               bring my total time of city employment to approximately 15.5 years.  Based on the City  


               Work Rules, Section V, titled Benefits, this would award me 5 weeks of vacation time  


               instead of the current 3 weeks.  The only other change that would result from this  


               calculation clarification would be the Length of Service award.   Currently I am  


               receiving no LOS benefit and under the clarification I would receive $750.00 for the  


               2012 award.  


 


               I know that this issue is not precedence setting as the city has previously award   


               returning employee credit for prior service in regards to benefits.   Also, the fiscal  


               impact of returning this benefit is minimal. 
 
                   Thank you in advance for your consideration of this matter. 
 
 
                    Sincerely, 
 
 
                   Gregory W. Leck 
                   Chief of Police 
                         







OFFICIAL MEETING MINUTES 
 


MEETING OF THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 
 


April 23, 2012 @ 5:30 p.m. 
 Hall of Fame Room at City Hall. 


 
 
Members Present: Larry Peterson, Sonny Swangstu, Michael Engelberger, Tricia Suess and 
Mayor Donna Olson. 
 
Others Present:  Nick Probst, Laurie Sullivan, Cathy Rigdon, Cindy McGlynn, Greg Leck, Karl 
Manthe, Rodney Scheel, and Scott Wegner. 
 
1) Call to Order/ Election of Chairs 
Nick Probst called the meeting to order at 5:35pm. 
Larry Peterson was elected as chair of the committee. 
Sonny Swangstu was elected as vice-chair of the committee. 
Swangstu operated the meeting in Peterson’s absence. 
 
2) Time of Meetings 
Suess requested the time of the meetings be changed.  The committee resolved that the new 
meeting time would be the first Monday at 5:30.  All in favor. 
 
Peterson arrived at 5:45 and assumed the role of committee chair. 
 
3) Communications 
None. 
 
4) R-59-2012; Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve a 2% base 
wage increase for all City of Stoughton employees  
Sullivan spoke on the history of the $94,000 contingency. 
Suess commented on information from previous meetings and stated her support for the base 
wage increase due to the lack of a raise for the four previous years.   
Mayor Olson restated her disagreement with creating a budget hole in 2013. 
Sullivan described the budget process of solving personnel funding. 
Swangstu stated interest in giving a wage increase, but thought the money could be better spent 
on other projects. 
 
Motion by Engelberger to approve R-59-2012.  Second by Suess.  All in favor (Mayor not 
voting).  Motion carried. 
 
5) Approval of 3-26-2012 Meeting Minutes 
Motion to approve minutes by Swangstu.  Second by Engelberger.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
6) R-47-2012; Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve filling a 
vacancy for a volunteer position in the fire department. 
Wegner presented the resolution.   
Motion by Engelberger to approve.  Second by Swangstu.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
7) Work Rules:  Service time for previous employment period 
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Chief Leck was available for questions on the issue of recognition for his previous employment 
period in Stoughton for vacation and longevity purposes. 
Peterson discussed support of Leck’s position on vacation. 
The Mayor stated the purpose of a length of service payment is to encourage continuous 
employment. 
Peterson agreed that length of service and their provision in the Work Rules indicates instruction 
on continuous employment. 
Suess suggested the length of service be interpreted by the work rules as requiring continuous 
employment and to allow renegotiation of vacation to five weeks for Leck’s previous service 
time. 
Engelberger questioned the process of bringing the issue before the committee and whether the 
initial question should be made internally, perhaps with the Mayor. 
 
Motion by Engelberger to table the discussion.  Second by Peterson.  All in favor.  Motion 
carried. 
 
8) Future Agenda Items 
 
Schedule WPPA negotiations, work rules issues, police-school liaison officer, process of 
personnel issues. 
 
Motion by Engelberger to adjourn.  Second by Swangstu.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm. 
 
 
R/S, Nick Probst, City Clerk 
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OFFICIAL MEETING MINUTES 
 


MEETING OF THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 
 


May 7, 2012 @ 5:30 p.m. 
 Hall of Fame Room at City Hall. 


 
 
Members Present:  Sonny Swangstu, Michael Engelberger, and Tricia Suess (Larry Peterson 
excused on business, Mayor Olson excused due to illness). 
 
Others Present:  Nick Probst, Cindy McGlynn, Greg Leck. 
 
1) Communications 
(Vice-Chair Swangstu operated the meeting in Peterson’s absence.) 
 
Nick Probst noted Larry Peterson and the Mayor’s absence from the meeting. 
 
2) Appeal of Vacation Time Issue 
Engelberger moved to table the item due to the Mayor’s absence. Second by Suess. Motion 
carried. 
 
3) Approval of 4-23-2012 Meeting Minutes 
Suess moved to approve the minutes.  Second by Engelberger.  Motion carried. 
 
4) Process of Personnel issue resolution 
Discussion:  Engelberger stated his support for the proposed model from Department Head to 
Personnel Director to Mayor for first decision and appeal to Personnel Committee.  Probst 
described the proposed process and informed that the process would be drafted as an 
amendment to the work rules.   
 
5) R-63-2012; Senior Center volunteer coordinator position 
McGlynn detailed the process of obtaining a grant for the position and the funding of the position 
completely by the $20,000 grant.  The position is dependent on the availability of the grant on a 
year to year basis.  Probst discussed the reasoning for keeping the position as a non-benefitted, 
part-time position due to benefit proration after 20 hours per week. 
 
Suess moved to approve recommendation.  Second by Engelberger.  Motion carried. 
 
8) Future Agenda Items 
Leck informed that a special meeting may need to be called if the school board approves the 
police liaison position. 
 
Motion by Engelberger to adjourn.  Second by Suess.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 5:45 pm. 
 
 
R/S, Nick Probst, City Clerk 








RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL


Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve filling a vacancy for an officer 
vacancy in thePolice Department.


Committee Action: Personnel Finance


Fiscal Impact: $-?-


File Number: R-?­2012 Date Introduced:


WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the City to approve filling an officer vacancy in the 
Police Department, and
 
WHEREAS, your Personnel Committee met on June 4th, 2012, and the Finance Committee met on


June 12th, 2012, to consider the request for filling this position and recommends approval, now


therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be


hereby directed to approve the request to fill an officer vacancy in the Police Department by this
resolution.


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote







 


Chief Gregory W. Leck 
Stoughton Police Department 


321 South 4th Street 
Stoughton, WI  53589 


                    (608) 873-3374 Dispatch   
(608) 873-0286 Fax 


 
 


 
 
TO:  Nick Probst, Personnel Director/City Clerk 
FROM: Pat Conlin, Police Lieutenant 
DATE:  May 30, 2012 
RE:  Request to Hire Full-time Police Officer For Current Vacancy 
 
 
We had a full-time police officer resignation effective May 25th and we would like to fill 
this vacancy as quickly as possible.  Hiring someone sooner will reduce the amount of 
overtime needed to fill shifts.  We currently have an eligibility list that we will utilize to 
fill this vacancy.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 


 
Pat Conlin 
Lieutenant 
 
 





		R-47-2012 Volunteer Fire Dept vacancy.pdf

		Memo to Public Safetyvacancy request2012.pdf
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MEMORANDUM 


To: Personnel Committee 


From: Nick Probst, City Clerk/Personnel Director 


Date: May 31, 2012 


RE: Volunteer Policy 


 


The Volunteer Policy is drafted from the City’s liability insurer, CVMIC.  The document would be used for 


all City volunteers as both a policy and liability waiver.  EMS and Fire volunteers require special, 


department specific policies due to the nature of their duties.   


The policy was unanimously approved by the CA/CP Committee on May 30th.  I recommend approval of 


the Volunteer Policy and direction to draft a Common Council resolution to adopt the policy.  


R/S, 


Nick Probst, City Clerk/Personnel Director 


Attachments:  


Resolution Amendment 


May 9, 2012 Council Minutes Excerpt 


Finance information for R-59-2012 


Request for Amendment from Library 


 







CITY OF STOUGHTON VOLUNTEER POLICY 


Issue Date:  Revision(s): 


I. PURPOSE 


The City recognizes the great contributions volunteers can make to the City of Stoughton.  The potential 


liability exposure in engaging the services of volunteers is also recognized. 


 


II. POLICY 


A volunteer is a person recognized and authorized by the City to perform services for the City without 


promise, expectation or receipt of compensation for services rendered. Management of volunteers 


insures that important work is done well and City liability is minimized. Volunteers are expected to 


perform in cooperation with City staff and comply with the same rules and regulations applicable to City 


employees. 


A.  Screening and Background Checks 


1.  Consistent use of appropriate screening and background checks will help assure that properly 


qualified individuals are selected to perform volunteer activities. Such techniques will also help screen 


out individuals whose background may render them unsuitable for particular activities. 


2.  Aggressive screening and background checks are required by law and are critical for volunteer 


positions that involve work or contact with children, youth, the elderly or other vulnerable groups. 


3.  As part of the screening process it may be necessary to obtain the applicant's authorization to 


conduct appropriate screening and background checks. The scope of screening and background checks 


will be determined by the particular volunteer activities and may include: 


a. Forms requesting information on prior convictions and misconduct. 


b. Contacting personal and employment references. 


c.  Criminal background checks, including the use of information from the National Crime 


Information Center (NCIC), state crime information center and state/local sex offender registries. 


d. Motor vehicle records checks. 


e. Prior employment and military background checks. 


f. Verification of education, training, certification and licenses. 


g. Personal, face-to-face interviews. 


B.  Vehicle Operation 







1.  Some volunteers may be required to operate their own motor vehicle during the course of their 


volunteer work. 


a. Volunteers must provide proof of insurance. 


b. A valid driver's license should be verified and documented. 


c. Volunteers shall not drive City owned vehicles or operate powered motor vehicle equipment 


such as tractors, forklifts, loaders or other equipment. 


C.  Safety Hazards 


1.  Volunteers must be provided with the knowledge and skills necessary to perform their tasks in a safe 


manner. The supervisor shall be responsible for determining whether the volunteer has the skills and 


ability to perform assigned tasks safely, considering: 


a. The extent of safety training depends upon the type of activities assigned. 


b. The supervisor shall ensure that volunteers are properly trained to perform activities safely. 


Training shall be conducted by the supervisor or safety staff before the volunteer is assigned any 


potentially hazardous duty. 


2.  Volunteers shall be provided with personal protective equipment (PPE), where it is warranted.  


a. Personal protective equipment will depend on the specific activity, and may include: safety 


vests, eye protection, hand protection, hearing protection and head protection. 


b.   Supervisors shall train volunteers on use of PPE and enforce its use when applicable. 


D.  Volunteer Liability 


1.  Various laws limit the liability of volunteers. The most pertinent law is the Volunteer Protection Act of 


1997, which includes volunteers who act on behalf of public entities. This act provides that no volunteer 


of a public entity is liable for harm caused by an act of omission when working on behalf of the entity. In 


order for a volunteer to be protected, the following requirements must be met: 


a. The volunteer must have been acting in the scope of their responsibilities for the City. 


b. Where appropriate or required, the volunteer must have been properly licensed, certified or 


authorized to perform the activity by state authorities. 


c. The harm must not have been caused by willful, reckless or criminal misconduct, gross 


negligence or a conscious, flagrant indifference to the rights or safety of the individual who suffered the 


harm; and 


d. The harm must not have been caused by the volunteer's operation of a vehicle for which the 


state requires the vehicle's owner or operator to possess a driver's license or to maintain insurance. 







E.  Compensation 


1.  A volunteer is a person recognized and authorized by the City to perform services for the City without 


promise, expectation or receipt of compensation for services rendered. Failure to manage a volunteer 


under this premise can convert the volunteer to an "employee,” whereby compensation and benefits 


might then be mandated. 


2. Volunteers are not eligible for worker's compensation. 


3. Volunteers must sign the City of Stoughton Volunteer Waiver Form. 


 4.  Per the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) (29 CFR 553.103) City employees are prohibited from 


volunteering without pay to perform the same type of services the individual is employed to perform. 


F.  Youth Volunteers 


1.  During the summer the use of minor volunteers (children 17 years old or younger) may increase. To 


minimize risk, supervisors in departments should be aware of the laws governing work by minors: 


a.   No minor 17 years old or younger shall be permitted to perform activities in any occupation 


determined to be "particularly hazardous" under the FLSA. Outside of hazardous or potentially 


hazardous duties, the FLSA permits minors to perform most other types of work. 


b.  "Particularly hazardous" duties include and minors may not: 


1. Drive or help a driver, load or unload goods on or off trucks or conveyors. 


2. Risk falling 10 feet or more, work on a ladder, scaffold, etc. 


3. Operate power driven hoists. 


4. Operate power woodworking tools, circular saws, band saws, grinders, cutters, drills and any 


similar power hand tool or equipment. 


5. Work on construction or building repair projects. 


6. Operate power mowers. 


7. Work on wrecking, roofing, excavating and similar projects. 


c.   Hours of work 


1. Youth 16 and 17 years and older may generally work 8 hours per day on non-school weekdays. 


2. Youth 14 and 15 years old may work outside school hours: 


a. No more than 3 hours on school days. 


b. No more than 18 hours per week on school weeks. 







c. No more than 8 hours per day-on non-school days. 


d. No more than 40 hours per week when school is not in session. 


e. May generally work only between the hours of 7 a.m. and 7 p.m., except from June 1 through 


Labor Day, when permissible hours are extended to 9 p.m. 


f.  Parental Consent: Volunteers under the age of 18 must have documented parental consent.  


The parent or legal guardian must sign the City of Stoughton Volunteer Waiver Form. 


G.  Rights of Volunteers 


1. To be respected and valued and to know what their rights and responsibilities are. 


2. To be provided necessary Information to carry out their role as volunteers and to know what is 


expected of them. 


3. To be provided with orientation and training appropriate to their tasks. 


4. To be given support and supervision from a designated person in their work group. 


5. To be provided a safe working environment. 


6. To be free from harassment or discrimination. 


H.  Volunteer Responsibilities 


1. To carry out the agreed upon duties to the best of their abilities. 


2. To work with the aims, objectives, values and goals of the City. 


3. To work under the City of Stoughton rules, regulations and policies, which include finance and 


purchasing policies when applicable. 


4. To be honest and reliable. 


I.  Responsibilities of City Supervisors Who Utilize Volunteers 


1. To provide orientation, training, personal protective equipment (PPE) and assistance to enable 


volunteers to meet the expectations of their volunteer positions. 


2. To provide ongoing support and supervision. 


3. To treat the volunteer as an equal partner in achieving the goals of the City. 


4. To ensure compliance with all aspects of this policy. 


 







CITY OF STOUGHTON VOLUNTEER WAIVER AND POLICY ACKNOWLEDGEMENT FORM 


It is my desire to perform volunteer services for the benefit of the City of Stoughton.  I understand that 


the City is allowing me to perform these volunteer services subject to my complete understanding that 


the City will not provide me with any type of insurance or other loss coverage. 


Based upon the above, I agree to indemnify, defend and hold harmless and release the City and its 


elected and appointed officials, officers, employees and authorized representatives from and against 


any and all liability, loss, damage, expenses, costs (including attorney's fees) arising out of or in any way 


attributed to the activities performed as a volunteer for the City. 


By signing this agreement I acknowledge that I have read the CITY OF STOUGHTON VOLUNTEER POLICY 


and the CITY OF STOUGHTON VOLUNTEER WAIVER in their entirety, have given the terms due 


consideration, understand the terms and understand that I am freely and voluntarily giving up certain 


rights.  I further intend that this agreement shall be binding upon all of my successors, heirs, assigns, 


receivers and the like. 


 


_____________________________________________________________________ 


Print Name: Last   First   Ml 


 


_____________________________________________________________________ 


Signature of Volunteer or Parent/Guardian if under age of 18. Date 


 


__________________________________ 


Phone Number 


 


__________________________________ 


Street Address 


 


_____________________________________________________________________  


Name of Emergency Contact     Phone Number 
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MEMORANDUM 


To: Personnel Committee 


From: Nick Probst, City Clerk/Personnel Director 


Date: May 30, 2012 


RE: Language clarification and Library request for amendment of R-59-2012 


 


Resolution 59, 2012, was recommended by the Personnel Committee on April 23rd and approved by the 


Common Council on May 9th to grant a 2% base wage increase for employees.  The information, 


discussion, and calculations assumed the 2% base wage increase for non-represented full-time and 


permanent part-time employees.   


The resolution, as written, defines employees eligible for the 2% base wage increase only as non-


represented employees.  Attached is a copy of the information provided to this committee by Finance 


Director Sullivan basing the increase on full-time and permanent part-time employees only.  Alder and 


Personnel Committee Member Tricia Suess has requested review of the possible need for amendment 


to clarify the resolution.   


A language clarification to specifically define the classes of eligible employees would have no present 


impact.  The 2% base wage increase has been applied to full-time and permanent part-time employees.  


An amendment may prevent a challenge from an employee that falls into one of the ineligible employee 


classification categories.   Pursuant to the City of Stoughton Work Rules, employee classifications are as 


defined below. 


 III. HOURS OF WORK 


 


 Full time employees are those whose normally scheduled work week is 40 or more hours. 


 


 Permanent part-time employees are those who work 1,040 or more hours but less than 


 2,080 annually. 


 


 Limited permanent part-time employees are those who work 600 or more hours but less 


 than 1,040 annually.  


 


 Seasonal and temporary employees are those who work less than 600 hours annually. 
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Additionally, the Library Director Richard MacDonald, by the Library Board, has requested that the 


resolution be amended to specifically include all Library personnel.  The Library Board has the authority 


to grant a 2% raise to those employees that would be otherwise ineligible and to fund the raise through 


currently budgeted funds.  The effect of amending the resolution to include those employees would be 


that the funds were not contemplated or budgeted for.  The City would be funding a raise not offered to 


similar employees in other departments. 


R/S, 


Nick Probst, City Clerk/Personnel Director 


Attachments:  


Resolution Amendment 


May 9, 2012 Council Minutes Excerpt 


Finance information for R-59-2012 


Request for Amendment from Library 


 







2% Employee Compensation Analysis


Both scenario's fit into the $94,000 compensation contingency.


**Represents 2% One


time PAYMENT


**Represents 2%


Base Wage increase


Estimated 2012


Based on 2012 Budgeted Wages OT/COMP/SB Total 2012


GEN WAGES 2,494,936.82$ 50,000.00$ 2,544,936.82$
2%Gen 49,898.74 1,000.00 $50,898.74
FICA 3,817.25 76.50 $3,893.75
WRS 2,944.03 59.00 $3,003.03
Total General 56,660.02$ 1,135.50$ 57,795.52$


PD WAGES 1,190,902.76$ 99,944.55$ 1,290,847.31$
2% POLICE 23,818.06 1,998.89 $25,816.95
FICA 1,822.08 152.92 $1,975.00
WRS 4,001.43 335.81 $4,337.25
Total Police 29,641.57$ 2,487.62$ 32,129.19$


TOTAL 2% 86,301.58$ 3,623.12$ 89,924.70$
Contingency $$ 94,000.00$ 94,000.00$


** Eligible employees are Regular Full Time and Permanent Part Time employees.
This table excludes: Elected, Seasonal and Temporary employment categories.


The table below represents the dollars in wages budgeted for 2012 for employees that would
be eligible for the 2% compensation. (Regular & Perm part-time) The 2% one time payment is


based on regular wages of eligible employees and is split between General Employees and
Police Officers. The figure for the 2% base wage increase includes an estimate for overtime
and standby hours.


On February 14, 2012 the City Council approved a carryover of $94,000 from the 2011 budget
to provide for a 2012 employee compensation payment of up to 2% of gross wages. The
dollar amount set aside was calculated using the total wages paid in 2011.







Stoughton.


Motion to approve by Hohol


Second by Lawrence


The City Attorney described the need for the amendment to the offer to purchase and also


discussed the easement situation regarding the sign at Business Park North. Nelson Global


Products would like to close on May 17th. The City Attorney commented that the offer to


purchase could be approved prior to the discussion over the easement. Planning Director Scheel


informed on the impact of the easement agreement.


Resolution approved


Engelberger requested opinion of staff on the easement. Scheel and the City Attorney confirmed


the acceptability of the easement. Olstad asked about moving the sign to the north of the drive to


Business Park. Scheel did not feel moving the sign to the north was a viable option.


R-59-2012; Authorizing and Directing the Proper City Official(s) to approve a 2% base wage


increase for all non-represented City of Stoughton employees. (Personnel Committee, 4-0)


Motion to approve by Peterson


Peterson discussed the process and information the Personnel acted on to move forward with a


recommendation of a 2% base wage increase rather than a bonus payout. Peterson noted the


balance of paying a competitive wage and balancing the 2013 budget.


Second by Engelberger


Lawrence inquired as to what the cost of living increase has been and how long it has been since


the last pay increase. Finance Director Sullivan informed that there have been no salary


increases in the last three years. Utilities Director Kardasz informed that the cost of living


increase in 2011 was 2.3%. Peterson informed on the contract status of the represented


employees. Swadley stated his support for the pay increase and asked that the employees be


considered at budget time in the future. Olstad stated his support for the resolution, but


disagreed with the process in going back in time to remedy the failure to make difficult choices


during the last budget process. Sullivan informed on the funds held for the police negotiations


out of the $94,000. The non-represented portion is $57,000. Sullivan informed that the pay


increase would granted to full time and permanent part time employees as indicated on her


analysis report to the Personnel Committee and be retroactive for fiscal 2012.


Peterson moved to amend the resolution to provide an effective date for the increase of January


1, 2012 with retro-active pay back to that effective date.


Second by Engelberger.


Motion carried.


Lawrence stated his support for an amendment to a one time payout instead of a 2% base raise.


Second by Swangstu.


Engelberger stated that he will not support the amendment on the floor and stated that he has


been impressed by the city employees and that a raise is appropriate on base wage. Swadley also


stated his disagreement with falling another year behind on base wages. Olstad stated that he


will not support the amendment and wanted to look at the $94,000 as a bonus paid in a lump sum
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if that was the direction the council was headed. Lawrence spoke to restate his position and


appreciation for city employees. His concerns stemmed from budget uncertainty moving


forward. Swangstu firmly stated disagreement that a bonus paid out over twelve months is not


significant.


Amendment failed.


Resolution as amended approved 10-1 (Swangstu)


R-47-2012; Authorizing and Directing the Proper City Official(s) to approve filling a vacancy


for a volunteer position in the Fire Department. (Personnel Committee, 5-0)


Motion to approve by Lawrence


Second by Lawrence


Resolution approved


R-61-2012; Authorizing and Directing the Proper City Official(s) to notify the Wisconsin Office


of the Commissioner of Railroads of rail crossing safety concerns. (Public Safety 5-0)


Motion to approve by Christianson


Second by Lawrence


Christianson described the reasoning for requesting a safety inspection of railroad crossings


given the increased speeds and frequency of trains.


Resolution approved


R-44-2012; Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to enter into a contract with


Dunkirk Township for a joint yard waste/brush drop off site on Collins Rd. (Public Works,


amendment to agreement approved by R-44-2012)


Motion to approve by Olstad


Second by Engelberger


Olstad described the agreement as previously passed. Swadley questioned the road repair


provision and Streets Superintendent Karl Manthe responded that a concern over road damage is


minimal especially on a one year contract. Manthe answered questions for the council.


Resolution approved


R-63-2012; Authorizing and Directing the Proper City Official(s) to approve a non-benefitted,


part-time position in the Senior Center Department supported by grant funding. (Personnel


Committee, 5-7-2012)


Motion to approve by Peterson


Second by Lawrence


Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn discussed the grant process and the history of the


position within the department as it was cut in a previous budget. McGlynn described the grant


as a one year grant that would be applied for on an annual basis.


Resolution approved
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From: Richard MacDonald [mailto:rmacdonald@scls.lib.wi.us]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2012 9:38 AM 


To: Donna Olson 


Subject: Info to City 


 


Dear Mayor Olson, 


At the Library Board meeting of May 16, the Board discussed the 2% increase in the base pay rate and 
formally decided, moved, seconded, and passed a resolution to ask the City to include all the Library 
employees. No Library employees are limited term or temporary, though some do work fewer than 20 
hours per week. 


Please consider this email as the Library Board’s official request for the City to include all the Library 
employees as part of the base pay increase.  


I have attached the draft minutes from that meeting. I have also attached my estimate of the cost of 
including those employees, though my figures may not be as accurate as what the Finance Department 
could calculate. Please let me know if you would like any other documentation. It is the hope of the 
Library Board that the City Finance Director simply forgot that there are regular Library employees who 
work fewer than 1,040 hours per year. 


Also, please let me know if I or members of the Library Board should take any additional steps to facilitate 
this request. 


Thank you for very much for your assistance with this matter. 
 
Richard MacDonald, Director 
Stoughton Public Library  
304 S. Fourth St. 
Stoughton, WI 53589 
 
608-873-6281 ext. 511 
608-873-0108 fax 
 
“As for the future, your task is not to foresee it, but to enable it.” 
               Antoine de Saint-Exupery, French Pilot, Writer and Author of “The Little Prince”, (1900-1944) 
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Office of the City Clerk/Personnel Director 
City of Stoughton 


381 E. Main St. 
Stoughton, WI 53589 


(608)873-6677 
 
 


 


 


MEMORANDUM 


To: Personnel Committee 


From: Nick Probst, City Clerk/Personnel Director 


Date: May 30, 2012 


RE: Future Agenda Items 


 


 


A Work Rules review with drafted amendments will be prepared for the July Personnel Committee 


Meeting.   


A report on City salary comparables will be completed by mid-June and prepared for the July Personnel 


Committee Meeting. 


R/S, 


Nick Probst, City Clerk/Personnel Director 





